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Monday, December 27 
Office Closed. 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help…..…...............11:00am 
 
Tuesday, December 28 
Daily Mass –OLW…………………………...….…..9:00am 
 
Wednesday, December 29 
Daily Mass-OLW…………………………………….5:00pm 
(Consecration of Altar by Bishop Olka) 
 
Thursday,  December 30 
Daily Mass –OLW…………………………...….…..9:00am 
Holy Hour (Both OLW & SPC)…………...6:00pm 
 
Friday, December 31 
Office Closed 
Daily Mass –OLW………………………...…….…..9:00am 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & 
Divine Mercy Chaplet……………........…...After Mass 
 
Saturday, January 1—Solemnity of Mary Holy 
Mother of God (Holy Day of Obligation) 
Mass-OLW…………………………….………………...9:00am 
Mass-SPC………………………………….….…....12:00 Noon 
Vigil Mass………………………………….….…………..4:30pm 
 
Sunday, January 2—Epiphany 
Mass-OLW………………………………......…..……...9:00am 
Carols & Hymns after Mass 
St. Martin’s Food Pantry…………….…..………10:30am 
Mass-SPC (Confession after)..……...….......12:00pm 
 

©LPi 



Financial Update-Fiscal Yr. 7/1/2021-6/30/2022 

Offertory 

 Our Lady of the Woods        St. Peter Chapel 

           Annual Budget  $373,000        $44,000 

           Year to Date       $173,280         $21,782 

      OLW Capital 

     Received  $24,560 

      St. Peter Hall 
      Owed for  Loan & Shrine $111,575 

      November 2021 Hall Income $1,270 
2021 RGG Campaign  

      Annual Goal  $45,074       
      Paid to Date  $33,719 

†  

Saturday, December 25-Christmas Day 
OLW 12:00 AM (Midnight):  Jim Rocco † 

Req. by:  Deb Rocco 
OLW 9:00 AM:  For the People of the Parish 

Req. by:  Fr. Marek Król 
Sunday, December 26 

OLW 9:00 AM:  Allen Dinkel † 
Req. by:  Mike & Cindy Weiss 
SPC 12:00 PM:  Jeanie Devine † 

Req. by:  Office Staff 
Tuesday, December 28 

OLW 9:00 AM:  Bob Mury † 
Req. by:  Kelly & Margit McCarthy 

Wednesday, December 29 
OLW 6:00 PM:  Roger Jacobs † 

Req. by:  Carol Jacobs 
Thursday, December 30 

OLW 9:00 AM:  Adrianne Paledin † 
Req. by:  Kelly & Margit McCarthy 

Friday, December 31 
OLW 9:00 AM:  Ben Frevert Sr. † 

Req. by:  Pauls family 
Saturday, January 1, 2022 

Solemnity of Mary Holy Mother of God 
OLW 9:00 AM:  For the People of the Parish 

Req. by: Fr. Marek Krol 
SPC 12:00 Noon:  Kenneth P. Ruzella  

Req. by:  Carl Poch 
Sat. Vigil Mass-OLW 4:30 PM:  Louis Baska † 

Req. by:  Kelly & Margit McCarthy 
Sunday, January 2 

OLW 9:00 am: For the People of the Parish  
Req. by:  Fr. Marek Król 

SPC 12:00 PM:  Alejandro Mora  

Sat., January 1, Solemnity of Mary Holy Mother of God (Holy Day of Obligation),  
              9:00 AM-OLW, 12:00 Noon-SPC; 4:30 PM-OLW (Vigil Mass for Sunday) 
Sun., January 2, Solemnity of the Epiphany of the Lord, 9:00 AM-OLW & 12:00 Noon-SPC 
 

DEDICATION OF THE NEW MENSA 
Bishop James Golka will dedicate the our new MENSA at Our Lady of the Woods on 
Wednesday, December 29th at 5:00 PM. 

CAROLS, COOKIES AND HOT CHOCOLATE 
Join us Sunday, January 2nd after Mass for Christmas Carols, Cookies and Cocoa! We will 
end the Christmas season singing carols! We invite you to bring your favorite cookies to 
share 

INFORMATIONAL MEETING 
Chesterton Academy of Our Lady of Walsingham invites you to an informational meeting on 
Friday, January 14, 2022 at 7:00 PM at St. Gabriel the Archangel Catholic Church (8755 Scar-
borough Dr., Colorado Springs) in the St. Joseph Room. Visit their website at 
www.olwclassical.org. 

RETURNING GOD’S GIFTS 
Thank you to all who have responded generously to the 2021 Returning God’s Gifts Annual 
Appeal. Each year the success of the appeal depends on you. You have once again done a won-
derful thing – your gifts have helped provide assistance to the members of our diocesan fami-
ly. Remember that we will receive back all funds collected over 100% of our goal. Your pray-
ers and support are what enable our diocesan ministries to achieve wonderful things. If you 
have not yet made your gift, please do so today by completing a pledge envelope and drop-
ping it in the collection basket. You can also donate online at www.diocs.org and click on 
“Give Now.”  
COMMUNITY FIREWOOD MINISTRY 
The OMG Community Firewood Ministry has partnered up with Community Partnership in 
Teller County. A grant was received from the government called Energy Outreach Colorado. 
To sign up for wood, please call Community Partnership at 719-686-0705. If you’d like to 
contact an OMG member directly to receive wood or to help with the Firewood Ministry 
(cutting, splitting & delivery to needy families), contact Barry Mellen at 620-482-3206, Dan-
ny Keuhlen at 719-687-2645, or Pete Tysdal at 719-685-6816. 

OUR CHARITABLE GIVING 

Each month, 10% of our general offertory goes to 
charity; 6% goes to charities chosen by the Dio-
cese and 4% is allocated by us to local chari-
ties. Continuing our parish's help in Teller County, 
we will be sending our October charitable tithe 
to Habitat for Humanity of Teller County. Habitat 
is working to put God’s love into action by bringing 
people together to build strength, stability, and self-
reliance through shelter. Thank YOU for helping 
our parish be a part of their mission. Learn more 
about them at https://www.tellerhabitat.org.  

https://www.tellerhabitat.org
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“The people who walked in darkness 
have seen a great light; 
    upon those who lived in the land 
of gloom a light has shone.”   (Is 9:1) 

 
 

My Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
Our last year brought upon us many un-
knowns. People are facing the challenges of 
inflation, fear of getting sick, losing the 
loved ones, etc. Even having the blessings 
of wonderful things, the darkness of evil 
seems to be overwhelmingly present in 
many areas of our life. Is this something 
new? 
 
The prophet Isaiah comes to us with a 
promise scattering every darkness. “The 
people who walked in darkness have seen a 
great light.” This is a light that never dies. 
Our Christmas celebration tells us about the 
true love of God that conquers every evil of 
this world. “… be courageous: I have con-
quered the world.” (J 16:33b) 
 
This year, I encourage you to drop all your 
fears and truly trust in God’s providence. 
He sent His only begotten Son to this world 
when all of Israel was occupied by Romans. 
This Son was born in the poorest of the 
poor places and welcomed by those that had 
nothing. The same God so loves His crea-
tion those who trust in Him will receive 
more that can be handled. Do you think 
God forgot about us? No. He still comes 
with the same massage: 
 
 “Glory to God in the highest 
        and on earth peace to those on 
whom his favor rests.” 
 
I wish all of you the peace that can only 
come from our Savior. May His presence 
make your heart joyful and calm.  
 
Merry Christmas 
 
Fr. Marek Krol 

 
In those days a decree went out from Cae-
sar Augustus that the whole world should 
be enrolled. This was the first enrollment, 
when Quirinius was governor of Syria. So 
all went to be enrolled, each to his own 
town. 

 
And Joseph too went up from Galilee from 
the town of Nazareth to Judea, to the city of 
David that is called Bethlehem, because he 
was of the house and family of David, to be 
enrolled with Mary, his betrothed, who was 
with child. 
 
While they were there, the time came for 
her to have her child, and she gave birth to 
her firstborn son. She wrapped him in 
swaddling clothes and laid him in a man-
ger, because there was no room for them in 
the inn. 
 
Now there were shepherds in that region 
living in the fields and keeping the night 
watch over their flock.. The angel of the 
Lord appeared to them and the glory of the 
Lord shone around them, and they were 
struck with great fear. 
 
The angel said to them, “Do not be afraid; 
for behold, I proclaim to you good news of 
great joy that will be for all the people. 
 
For today in the city of David a savior has 
been born for you who is Messiah and 
Lord. And this will be a sign for you: you 
will find an infant wrapped in swaddling 
clothes and lying in a manger.” 
 
And suddenly there was a multitude of the 
heavenly host with the angel, praising God 
and saying: 
 
“Glory to God in the highest and on earth 
peace to those on whom his favor rests.” 
 
Luke 2:1-14 
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Grandmother’s Kitchen
Homestyle Cooking

687-3118 

Thor & Jerri Furnes
212 W. Hwy 24 • Woodland Park, CO

SAVE BANANA BUCKS!SAVE BANANA BUCKS!
Banana Belt Liquors

10% OFF EACH CASE
FOR WINE AND LIQUOR
300 E. Hwy 24, Woodland Park, CO

719.687.9757

719-964-8310 • Affordablerooter.org

Affordable Rooter
We clean out your drains..
Not your wallet!
Plumbing, Drains, Excavation

Local Family Owned and Operated Business

Frank W Gundy Agency, Inc.
Frank Gundy, Agent 
101 Sundial Dr Ste B2 
Woodland Park 
fgundy@amfam.com

Bus: (719) 687-9292 
American Family Mutual Insurance Company, S.I., 
American Family Insurance Company,  
6000 American Parkway, Madison, WI 53783 
006441 - Rev. 11/15 @2015 -11103684

One Neighbor Helping Another.

Woodland Park	 Telephone Banking
700 West Hwy 24	 719-687-6056

719-687-9234	 www.psbtrust.com

Steven McCann
719-201-5596719-201-5596

www.electricserviceofcolorado.com

Commercial * Residential
Industrial

Service * Design

6155 N. Academy Blvd  • 719-594-4778
111 E. Garden of the Gods Rd. • 719-633-2072

www.OBriensCarpetOne.com

Financial strategies.
One-on-one advice.

719-687-9541
400 W. Midland/HWY 24, Ste. 125

Woodland Park, CO

Member SIPCLee Taylor, Financial Advisor Erik Dartsch, Financial Advisor

Contact Kathryn Dickens to
place an ad today! 

kdickens@4LPi.com or
(800) 950-9952 x5809

• Senior Services • Transportation • Home Delivered
Meals & Senior Food Boxes • Caregiver Support

• Case Management • Homemaker Services
• Safety Related Handyman Repairs • Energy Outreach

719-687-3330 • tellerseniorcoalition.org

719-687-6129
791 West Kelly’s Rd • Woodland Park, CO

Individuals,
Couples & Groups

Book your next
retreat with us

719-258-1600
for Tour or Reservations

www.eltesororetreat.orgwww.eltesororetreat.org

El Tesoro de
los Angeles

RETREAT CENTER
Woodland Park, Colorado

Connie Sims
719-339-6795
TheSimsHomeTeam.com
Each office is independently owned & operated

Dr. Cheryl Steen D.C.
www.activelifechiro.info

808 W. Browning Ave • Woodland Park, CO

719-687-7600 • activelifechiro@qwestoffice.net


